Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday May 15th. 2023
Present: Mr.R.Browne  Mr.S.Cutts Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.B.Coe  Mrs.G.Hegarty  
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  
Apologies: Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
Declarations of Acceptance of Office All signed and were witnessed by the Clerk

Chairman Cllr.Browne was re-elected as Chairman for 2023/24 and signed the acceptance.
Public Participation None

a) Police Report Six incidents had been reported in March
b) NCC & BDC Reports Mrs.Holland said that BDC was now in “no overall control” and negotiations were in progress regarding the leadership and committee posts. The consultation on the future of Mayton Wood recycling centre was now open and the Clerk would respond on behalf of the Parish Council.
c) Norwich Airport Committee Cllr.Hegarty would have a report for the next meeting.
d) St.Faiths Centre Cllr.Browne had nothing to report.
Full Council 
1. Apologies as above.
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting. Cllr.Coe – Mission Room trustee
3. Minutes of the meeting on April 17th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Vice-Chairman Cllr.Rodgers was re-elected for 2023/24
5. Reports The Clerk reported that Highways were aware of the defective footway near the crematorium, the Blind Lane hedge would be cut after the nesting season and the sign for Horsham Park was on order.
6. Planning Applications








2023/0825 Land East of Manor Road – 51 dwellings (outline) The Council were totally opposed to this application citing access, overcrowding, lack of village facilities and poor transport and other infrastructure deficiencies.





2023/0868 White Gables  Crown Road – Single storey rear extension – no objection
20221731  Broadway Enterprise Park – Variation of conditions – No objection

2023/0946 North Farm  Newton Street – Development of two redundant farm buildings to domestic dwellings – No objection






2023/1186 North Farm  Newton Street – One new dwelling (outline) - No objection.
7. Working Party were still pulling together suggestions for village projects but were disappointed that no suggestions were found in the various collection boxes placed around the village.

8. Audit












a) The Internal Audit raised no concerns to be brought to the attention of the Council.
b) The Annual Governance Statement was approved and signed.



c) The Annual Accounting Statement was adopted and signed.
9. Correspondence A letter from a resident regarding improvements to Swan Plain was passed to the working party on future projects.
10. Accounts The following accounts were approved and cheques signed:


J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)




£604.62

Gallagher Ins.
Policy renewal




£1,624.11

Norse


Mowing – 6 months (inc.VAT)


£1,779.10

Npower

Street Lights (inc.VAT)



£94.89

Internal Audit

Annual Fee





£100.00
11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk would report overhanging trees at the Church Street / A140 junction, potholes at Abbey Farm and Weavers Close junctions and waste left after the travellers encampment. A suggestion to incorporate the redundant bus shelter on Old Manor Road into a shelter for the park would be considered by the working party. The Clerk would obtain a quotation for new noticeboards for the next meeting.
12. Date of next meeting  June 19th. 7.30 p.m.
